
 

EDUCATION, EMPLOYMENT AND SMALL BUSINESS COMMITTEE 

Public Hearing and Public Briefing 
 

 
Disability Services and Other Legislation (NDIS) Amendment Bill 2019 

 

Monday 29 April 2019, 10.20am to 12.15pm 
Dandiir Room, Level 5, Parliamentary Annexe 

 
 

Time   Public Hearing 

10.20am  – 10.45am 
Office of the Public Advocate 

• Mary Burgess, Public Advocate for Queensland 

10.45am – 11.10am 
Queenslanders with Disability Network 

• Michelle Moss, Business and Operations Manager 

 Public Briefing 

11.10am – 12.15pm 

Department of Communities, Disability Services and Seniors (DCDSS) and Department 
of Justice and Attorney-General (DJAG) 
• Helen Ferguson, Assistant Director-General, Strategic Policy and Legislation, DCDSS 

• Elizabeth Bianchi, Executive Director, Legal Policy and Legislation, DCDSS 

• Kira Vardanega, Director, NDIS Legal Policy, DCDSS 

• Kim Chandler, Director, Strategic Policy and Legal Services, DJAG 

 
Lifts and accessibility in the Parliamentary Annexe Building  
Visitors to the Parliamentary Annexe will experience some limitations to access around the building while lift 
upgrades are being undertaken to improve public access. Until May 2019 lift access for visitors to the 
Parliamentary Annexe will be reserved for visitors with mobility issues. Please advise security staff upon arrival 
of mobility issues and appropriate arrangements will be made. Other visitors can access public areas of the 
Annexe by using the stairwell next to the lifts being upgraded. We apologise for any inconvenience. 

Access for members of the public wishing to view Legislative Assembly proceedings from the public gallery will 
continue to be via the front of Parliament House (the George Street entrance) during sitting weeks and is 
unaffected by the lift upgrade. 

Filming and photography 
Visitors attending the public gallery to view proceedings are advised that they may be filmed by broadcast media 
and / or be included in photographs taken by Parliamentary Service staff for purposes including posting on the 
Parliament’s website or social media sites. The Queensland Parliamentary Service is committed to protecting 
the images collected for this purpose in accordance with the Information Privacy Act 2009. 
 


